Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  June 7, 2022 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on June 7th, 2022. In attendance Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor-Chair), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the May monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike Schmidt called Northdale Oil, propane tanks are $60/year for a 150-gallon tank and $75/year for a 250-gallon tank. They don’t do a “keep fill” option. Mike suggests looking for a 250-gallon tank to purchase, Roger agrees. 
Mike has attempted to call Ralph Erickson a couple of times about stump grinding needed at the Guthrie Cemetery. Has not been able to connect with Ralph. Steve Rogers offered to call Ralph.
Mike contacted Tony Collyard about the intersection of 440th and Hwy 71, Tony gave Mike a few names to contact with the State of Minnesota.
NEW BUSINESS:
Mike talked to Russ Nickerson about mowing and some miscellaneous work.  There were a couple of trees down on 444th, Russ took care of the trees.
Roger noted that David Corson shaved off the double ditch on the west side of Roxbury.
Mike has not contacted anyone yet for brushing and road side mowing. The plan is to do road side mowing and then road side brushing.
Tony Collyard informed Mike of a large frost boil, east of where Quiet Pasture enters 440th.  Mike will go take a look.
Steve Rogers removed two trees off the road on 245th, north of 420th and south of 420th.
Roger received a call from Gary Benson on 255th, inquiring about getting a culvert. Roger will call Walker Pipe for the culvert. Guthrie Township will pay for the culvert and Gary will pay for the aprons.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on July 26, 2022 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Michael Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 7/26/2022

